## **Compliance Review Meeting**

Pikeville Water System

September 21, 2022 at 10:00 am CT

Pikeville City Hall

## **TDEC**

Jessica Rader

**Amy Francis** 

## **Pikeville**

Mayor Phillip Cagle

Lavaughn Brock- Certified Water Treatment Plant Operator

Joey Brown- Certified Distribution System Operator

The compliance review meeting was held to discuss redundant deficiencies noted during the last three sanitary surveys. Deficiencies were found in the implementation of the cross connection control program, and the flushing program. TDEC provided Mr. Brown with a copy of the State's cross connection control manual as well as the State of Tennessee rules describing the requirements of cross connection control and flushing. An example flushing record was also provided to Mr. Brown.

Mr. Brock inquired about obtaining a software system to help with the implementation of the cross connection control program. Mayor Cagle stated that he would support the water system personnel with the implementation of cross connection control.

We also discussed the need for additional water sources during drought conditions. The system experienced severe drought in 2016 and 2019, emergency withdrawal from the Sequatchie River was required. After the drought of 2019, Pikeville and Dayton proposed an interconnection. It appears that both sides have completed engineering work and easements, but the funding, a CDBG grant, may have lapsed. I will follow-up with Dayton and look into what it will take to bring this project to completion. Pikeville may need to apply for a new grant. Mr. Brock stated that he would like to add a new VFD to well pump 2 to increase the yield.